
Dear Editor,  

The corresponding author (Zehuan Liao) is a native English speaker in 

Singapore. Hence, a Non-Native Speakers of English Editing 

Certificate is not required. However, if the editors feel that English 

editing is necessary, we will have our manuscript edited by an English 

editing firm. Thank you. 


